
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
22th September 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
Last Thursday we held our annual ‘Open Evening’ and welcomed a huge number of prospective families 
to our school. With over 300 pupils helping out in all departments across the school on the evening there 
was an amazing atmosphere around school. It was a pleasure to meet so many new families to Broughton 
but also to see so many existing families on the evening. I look forward to meeting many of them again 
as members of our school community next September. It was lovely to receive so many emails after the 
event which highlighted our amazing pupils and friendly, welcoming staff.  
 
On Monday, we held our annual ‘Open Day’ which was also extremely well attended. The wet and windy 
weather didn’t put any of our visitors off and we were inundated with guests throughout the morning. 
Families were shown around school by our team of expert senior pupils and were able to visit lessons and 
speak to current pupils and teachers. The feedback from our visitors was extremely positive. 
 
This week, on Thursday evening, we held the first PTFA meeting for this academic year.  It was a very 
positive and well attended meeting with a number of new Year 7 parents joining.   Jacqui Bury has stepped 
down from her role as PTFA Chair with Anthony Mellor taking on this role.  Helen Peuleve stepped down 
as PTFA Secretary and  Amy Leyland will now take on this position.  I would like to thank Jacqui and Helen 
for their long service and commitment to the PTFA.  Thank you also to all the new members who attended 
the meeting; we would be delighted to see even more new members at the next PTFA meeting which will 
be held later in the Autumn term - details will be included in a future newsletter.  
 
Attendance continues to be a real focus in school and we are pleased to see that our whole school 
attendance continues to be extremely impressive and significantly above the National Average.  Attending 
school every day is one of the most important factors that allows pupils to make the necessary academic 
progress. Thank you for your continued efforts to ensure your children are in school every day. Attendance 
figures so far in school are: 
 
Whole School Attendance  98% 
Year 7    98.8% 
Year 8    97.9% 
Year 9    98.5% 
Year 10   97.6% 
Year 11   97% 
 
If your child cycles to school please can you remind them that a fastened helmet must be worn at all times 
for the whole of the duration to and from school. As the mornings and evenings get darker it is also 
advised to purchase lights for your child’s bike to make them more visible to drivers and pedestrians. 
Please also remind your child to cycle safely at all times, not only for themselves but for other cyclists, 
pedestrians and motorists. 
 
Our Year 11 pupils have been completing their Geography field work at the River Wyre. Three visits were 
held over the last two weeks, with a total of 94 pupils studying depth, width and velocity. They have had 
a wonderful learning experience as a result of these trips, developing into competent Geographers whilst 
being excellent ambassadors for our school. 

Headteacher: Mr David Botes 
 



Our reading curriculum is a real strength here at Broughton and it continues to be an extremely important 
part of every child’s development. We have made some excellent reading improvements again this year, 
both in lessons, as part of the ‘Best of Broughton’ award and also in our library. We highly value the 
importance of reading here at Broughton and would strongly encourage you to help your child to read as 
often and as widely as possible.  
 
If you have noticed that reading at home is not as popular as it once was, here are a few ideas to get 
your child reading again: 
 
• Keep reading material all over the house. 
• Model reading. If your son/daughter sees you reading, conversation naturally follows. 
• Graphic novels (comics) are now recognised as literature; they may be the key to getting your teenager 

hooked on books. 
• Merge movies with books. Offer your son or daughter the print version to read before a big film 

adaptation comes out on film. 
• Buy them a book as a present. Any number of websites recommend books for teenagers. 
• Ask your son/daughter to tell you something (characters/plot/twist) about the book they are currently 

reading. 
 
Any additional reading at home will definitely complement the work done in school. Reading continues to 
be an extremely important part of every child’s development. Our library is open at lunchtime and after 
school (Monday-Thursday 3pm-4.15pm and 3pm-3.45pm Friday). 
 
The standard of our pupil’s uniform is exceptional. Our pupils look extremely smart every day and I thank 
you for your support in ensuring that all pupils wear their uniform correctly and with pride both on their 
way to school, during the school day and on their way home. If you are ever struggling with acquiring 
uniform please contact us at school and we will always help. Thank you to all parents who have sent in 
‘new unused’ and ‘nearly new’ uniform and PE kit. Please contact Mrs Dumbell 
dumbellr@broughtonhigh.co.uk  or Miss Cross crosse@broughotnhigh.co.uk if you ever require any 
assistance for uniform/replacements. As the weather turns a little colder please can I remind you that 
school coats must be plain black, dark grey or blue.  
 
Key dates are as follows:  
           
 Year 7 Parents’ Evening with Form Tutors Thursday 12 October 2023 

Year 11 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 2 November 2023  
Year 11 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 8 February 2024 
Year 10 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 14 March 2024  
Year 7 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 28 March 2024 
Year 9 Parents’ & Options Evening  Thursday 18 April 2024  
Year 8 Parents’ Evening    Thursday 25 April 2024  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr David Botes 
Headteacher 

mailto:dumbellr@broughtonhigh.co.uk
mailto:crosse@broughotnhigh.co.uk


 
 

           

 
 
 
 
Every week, pupils in 
Years 7, 8 and 9 will 
be given          different, 
relevant facts, with the 
challenge of learning 
and remembering all ten 
facts for the following 
week, when they will be 
tested on them by their 
form tutor.   
 
The first challenge 
questions have been 
set (pupils can access 
the challenge via 
Firefly) and the test 
will be next week.   
 

Years 7 and 8 
Wednesday 27th Sept 

 
Year 9 

Thursday 28th Sept 
 
Every week thereafter, there will be a new set of questions/answers set.  

Why are we doing this? 
• essential practice for exams 
• learning relevant, factual information 
• rote learning is good for pupils 
• acquiring some general knowledge 
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Will Rainford (7C) 
 Fundraising for the Rosemere Cancer Foundation 

 
I was delighted to hear recently about Will’s fundraising for a very worthy 
cause.  Will wanted to raise some money on his own for the Rosemere Cancer 
Foundation, and as a budding entrepreneur, whose ambition is to one day run 
his own business, he has proved he already knows how to make a profit!  Will 
converted a garden shed at his home in Woodplumpton into a charity shop 
and stocked it with his own range of hand-made craft items.  By selling 
sunflower seeds, organising a raffle and organising and hosting two garden 
parties, Will has turned over £416.61, which he has donated to the Rosemere 
Cancer Foundation.  Very well done Will! 

Miss Ives 
 

Assignments (Homework) 

Accessing homework ... 
Homework on Synergy is now called Assignments, all of which will now be set on Synergy. Some teachers 
will ask pupils to submit their assignments through Synergy whilst others will just set tasks to be completed 
in exercise books or on other websites for example Seneca or Sparx.  
 
1. Click on the menu and select ‘Assignments’. 
 
2. Pupils will then see a list of all of their current tasks with the most recent first. 
 
3. Click the task to expand the information to see the full instructions, resources.  
 
4. IMPORTANT: Once work has been completed/submitted, tick the 'To Do' box to clear the homework  
    from the ‘current’ list. 

Mr Brandwood 



 
 

           

 
Year 7 Science - Revision Guides 

 
This week all Year 7 pupils will be issued with a Key Stage Three CGP Science revision 
guide.  
 
This book should be used as an additional resource in preparation for all Science 
assessments.  
 
It is important to remember that this book is for the whole of Key Stage Three and 
should be retained until the end of Year 9. 

Miss Taylor 
 
 

  
   
   SEND Newsletter - Autumn 2023 

The Autumn 2023 issue of the SEND newsletter is available now via this link: 
SEND Newsletter - Autumn 2023 
 
 
SEND Support  

I offer a ‘SEND drop in’ every Wednesday between 3pm and 4pm.  
 
I am also available to speak to on the phone (tel: 01772 863849) so parents can make an 
appointment for a conversation at a mutually convenient time. 
 

Mrs Hardman, SENDCo 
 

 
Bronze and Silver Cooking Award 

 
Congratulations to Xavier Alldrick (Year 8) who completed the Bronze Cooking 
Award when he was in Year 7 with an impressive range of dishes from Peruvian 
Alfajores to Greek Kleftico.  In addition to his culinary skills, Xavier completed a 
detailed booklet of each of his dishes.   
 

His enthusiasm for cooking extended to the Summer holidays and he has now completed his Silver Award.   
Congratulations Xavier on a super achievement - keep on cooking! 

Mrs Newton  
 
 
Athletics Success 
 
On Saturday, 9th September, Molly Taylor (10S) took part in the North West Road 
Relays.  
 
The team of three girls came 3rd in Lancashire receiving a medal and they go 
through to the Northern Athletics Road Relay later in the month. 
 
Molly’s individual time made her fastest in Preston and Lancashire for 
Under 15 girls.  Very well done! 

Mrs Lupton 
 
 

http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/schooldata/pages/Safeguarding/send-newsletter-autumn-2023.pdf


 

  
Synergy Update  
 
At the start of term all pupils have been encouraged to download the Synergy Student App. This is so they 
can keep track of their behaviour points, attendance, notifications and new this term their homework. This is 
the notice we have shared in school.  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Please could I ask you to check that your child has now downloaded and is using the app to keep up-to-date.  
 
As parents you can also now see homework set by clicking the top left bar and choosing ‘Assignments’. If you 
have not already download it, using the Parent App is a much easier way to keep up-to-date with important 
school information, newsletters and your child’s dashboard.   
  
If you need any help required with the App please contact school.   

Mr Brandwood  
  

Year 8 Reading Ambassador ... Recommended Read 
The Call of The Wild by Jack London.  

This was quite sad; it was about a stolen dog in Northern Canada. 
 
 
 



 
 

           

  
Wellbeing 
 
This week is all about finding the right balance for you.   
 
School life balance  
What do you need to do?  
• Plan and set goals   
• Set a weekly to do list  
• Avoid perfectionism  
• Set standards that are high but achievable  

Your Time at home 
Make some time – look after you.  
• Get enough sleep  
• Exercise  
• Find ways to relax  
• Eat a healthy diet  
• Listen to music  
• Find a hobby  

C Law, Roots Counselling  
 
  
Year 7 Trip to Rock and River 
On Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th September, our new Year 7 pupils attended 
Rock and River in Mawdesley, for our inaugural Induction Day Trip which was 
action packed and full of adventure. Pupils took part in a variety of activities 
including Orienteering, Paddle Boarding, Zip-line, Tower Climbing, Low Ropes 
and to test everyone's nerves of steel ... the Airbag Jump.  
 
Both days were a huge success in which all pupils appeared to thoroughly 
enjoy their time together.  New friendships were formed and pupils improved 
their communication and team work skills across the activities covered. 
 

 Mrs Bamber  
  

• Prioritise your work  
• Monitor positive and negative thoughts  
• View mistakes as an opportunity for learning and growth  
• Enjoy the process, not just the outcome.  

 

• Ask for help  
• Spend time with family and friends  
• Surround yourself with supportive people  
• Practice positive talk  
• Have fun  
• Bond with a pet  
• Turn off your phone  

    
 
 

Year 8 Reading Ambassador ... Recommended Read 
 

Loki - A bad god's guide to ruling the world. This was very funny! 
 
 
 

    
 
 



 

GET INVOLVED AT BROUGHTON! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We have a wide range of extra-curricular activities for pupils to take part in.   

Activities are held every day of the week … at break, lunch and after school. 

 
‘The more you do,  

the more you achieve’ 
 
The extra-curricular provision at Broughton is 
outstanding.  Please click the link below to see 
the extensive schedule of activities held at 
break times, lunch times and after school.  

 
Extra-Curricular Activities at Broughton High School 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Late Bus 
 
The late bus operates every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday at a charge of 60p per pupil per 
journey.  Pupils are able to use their bus passes and return tickets. 

 
The service departs from Broughton at 4.25pm, allowing pupils to stay late to complete school work or 
participate in sports activities after school. 
 

 
The route of the bus is: 
 
From Broughton High School via Woodplumpton Lane, Whittle Hill, Woodplumpton Village,  
Tabley Lane, Nog Tow, Tom Benson Way, Merry Trees Lane (Ancient Oak) Cottam,   
Tom Benson Way, Tanterton Hall Road, Tag Lane, Woodplumpton Road, Cadley Causeway,  
Black Bull Lane, Sharoe Green Lane, Sherwood Way, Eastway (Asda), Longsands Lane to Longsands, 
Anderton Arms. 

 
 
 Broughton High School  16.25  Fulwood, Leisure Centre        17.02 
 Woodplumpton, Whittle Green 16.35  Black Bull          17.04 
 Nog Tow    16.40  Sharoe Green Lane, Booths        17.07 
 Wychnor, Turning Circle  16.45  Sherwood Way         17.10  
 Merry Trees Lane (Ancient Oak) 16.50  Longsands, Anderton Arms        17.17 
 Ingol, Cottam Avenue   16.57    

 
 

Year 8 Reading Ambassador ... Recommended Read 
I would recommend the Harry Potter series.  I recently started reading the first book after watching the 

movies and it was an even more exciting experience reading it. 
 
 
 

    
 
 

http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/schooldata/pages/parents-students/extra-curricular/Extra%20Curricular%20-%20Sept%2023.pdf
http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/schooldata/pages/parents-students/extra-curricular/Extra%20Curricular%20-%20Sept%2023.pdf


 
 

           

Netball News 
 
This week, Year 11 began their netball league and played three 
fixtures. The team was as keen as ever and gave excellent 
performances.  
 
Their opening game was against Archbishop Temple, a 
challenging start but nonetheless a very impressive 
performance, not reflected by the score! Imogen Wren had an 
exceptional performance, playing not only out of position but 
also GS. The final score was 13-5 to Temple. 
 
The second game of the week was against Ashton. A very 
physical game but our Year 11 team demonstrated fantastic 
tenacity and sportsmanship with a well-deserved win of 5-4 to 
Broughton. 
 
The final game of the week was against Our Lady's. The A team 
were well matched by the opposition. A very close and tense 
game where both teams played remarkably well. Moments 
before the final whistle, the ball was received in our shooting 
circle and before the shot could be taken the whistle blew and 
time was called. The final score was 6-5 to Our Lady's. Katie 
Mann was awarded player of the match.  
 
A second Year 11 Broughton team also had an opportunity to 
represent the school. With little experience playing together as 
a team, the pupils were able to build their confidence as a team and made exceptional progress throughout 
the game. The final score was 12-2 to Broughton. Jasmine Hurst was player of the match.  

Mrs Hough 
 
  



 

 
  

See Mrs Lowry or Mrs Hardman for more details. 



 
 

           

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Y11 Geographers Complete their River Study  
 
Over the last two weeks, 94 Year 11 GCSE Geographers have completed the physical aspect of their 
fieldwork. Firstly, I must say a massive thank you to all of the staff and pupils on the visits as the 
weather conditions proved to be quite challenging at times to say the least. My initial worry of low 
water levels on 13th September, quickly changed to having to check the rainfall totals and rivers every 
thirty minutes! In all our years of carrying out the river study at the same location, we have never 
seen conditions like it. However, all pupils just seemed to take collecting velocity readings in driving 
horizontal rainfall in their stride. Despite the weather, we managed to carry out most of the data 
collection methods and collect some data which we will now analyse in class. 
 
On Wednesday 20th September, we were joined by Graeme Kellott, Asset Manager for the Wyre 
River Basin from the Environment Agency, at the flood defences at Garstang. He explained how 
the drainage system works and pointed out the reflective spot underneath the bridge, which when 
underwater, is the sign to raise the flood barrier. It was fantastic to hear that level of specific detail 
which helps to bring our case studies to life. 
 
Thank you to the staff who helped to run the days - Mr Lord, Miss Wright and Mr Ellis. 

 
Mrs Wortley 

 
13th September 

 
 
  



19th September 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
20th September 

 
 
 
 
 
 



We are excited to introduce a new and engaging opportunity for Year 11 pupils 
to excel in the French language 

… the “Elevate your écoute!" French Listening Club.

Are you looking to enhance your listening skills in French to support your 
preparation for the GCSE exam? This club is designed for you!

The Importance of Listening Skills for the exam:
The listening component accounts for 25% of your overall grade. Here’s what we 

offer:

👂 Listening Excellence: Our club focuses on honing your listening 
techniques, making you more proficient in understanding spoken French.
📖 Vocabulary Expansion: Through immersive activities, you'll encounter 
new words and phrases, enriching your French vocabulary.
🗣 Confidence Building: Gain confidence in comprehending spoken 
French, a skill that's invaluable for exams and real-life conversations.
🌐 Cultural Exploration: Immerse yourself in the sounds of French culture 
and language through authentic audio materials.
🤝 Interactive Learning: Enjoy interactive sessions with like-minded peers 
who share your passion for French.

Join Us on Thursdays:
Time: 13h30 - 13h50 (you can bring your lunch)
Location: Room MFL3

Parents, we encourage you to support your child's language journey by sharing 
this opportunity with them. Learning French is not just about textbooks, it's 
about experiencing the language in action.

Mr Tomlin, MFL



Bake Sale

European Day
of Languages

Friday 29th
September

European inspired bakes by Year 8!

@ breaktime in
the JDH and SDH

Cash only: 50p/£1All money raised goes to... 

ALLERGY ALERT!  MAY CONTAIN
NUTS AND GLUTEN! 

ALLERGY ALERT!  MAY CONTAIN
NUTS AND GLUTEN! 



Click to watch a 
small information 

video 

 

 

  

This section of the newsletter informs pupils and parents of the latest careers news, events held in 
school and opportunities further afield. Links to external employers and training providers can be 

accessed by clicking on the links underlined. Any careers queries can be directed to Mr Lord by email 
lordc@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Interpreter  

Interpreters change spoken words from one 
language into another, wither face-to-face or 
remotely.  

Average Salary – Variable  

Average Working Hours- 35-40 per week. 

More information can be found about this career 
path, including routes into the industry via the 
National Careers Website here. 

Virtual Get into Law Conference  

Sunday 1st October, 9:30am - 2pm:  

Explore the world of law with a Judge and learn about: 
- Realistic insights into law as a career 
- Legal myth-busting and empowering you to achieve your 
dream! 
- Application Timeline 
- CV, extracurricular activities and transferable skills for law 
- Entrance exams: LNAT, Cambridge/Oxford Law Exam and 
their significance. 

 
The conference will give students insight into what a legal 
career entails and will provide the building blocks needed 
to be successful in their application to university. By 
sharing our expert knowledge about the UCAS application 
process for law, your students will be provided with all the 
resources and guidance they need to succeed in their law 
school applications. 
 

 

As we start a brand-new academic year, plans are 
well underway to provide a number of events and 
experiences which will motivate, inspire and 
improve employability. These include those 
outlined below:  

• Y11 Mock Interviews  
• Whole school careers fair 
• Y10 Work experience 
• Workplace visits  
• Meet the expert  

If you would like to support our school with any of 
the events outlined above or have any suggestions 
please contact Mr Lord by email. 
lordc@broughtonhigh.co.uk   

mailto:lordc@broughtonhigh.co.uk
https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/job-profiles/interpreter
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dXVpQ7XkSWc
mailto:lordc@broughtonhigh.co.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/raf-world-tickets-631417565937?aff=A5FlyerEnghttp://


Best of Broughton: The Year 7 Book Edition 
 

A Kind of Spark by Elle McNicoll 
After the War - From Auschwitz to Ambleside by Tom Palmer 
Are you there God, it’s me Margaret? by Judy Blume 
Artichoke Hearts by Sita Brahmachari 
Beowulf by Michael Morpurgo 
Boy by Roald Dahl 
Boy Everywhere by A. M. Dassu  
D-Day Dog by Tom Palmer 
Frozen Charlotte by Alex Bell 
Horrible Science - various titles 
I am the Minotaur by Anthony McGowan 
Micro:bit for Mad Scientists by Simon Monk 
Murder Most Unlady Like by Robin Stevens 
No Ballet Shoes in Syria by Catherine Bruton 
Once upon an Eid by S K Ali and Aisha Saeed 
Percy Jackson and the Lightning Thief by Rick Riordan 
Silk Roads (YA edition) by Peter Frankopan 
Smart by Kim Slater 
Summoner The Novice by Taran Matharu 
The Boy at the back of the Class by Onjali Rauf 
The Chime Seekers by Ross Montgomery 
The Explorer by Katherine Rundell 
The Frenglish Boy by Natalia Simons and Kevin Desert 
The Girl who stole an Elephant by  Nizrana Farook 
 The Incredible Ecosystems of Planet Earth by Rachel Ignotofsky 
The Memory Cage by Ruth Eastham 
The Number Devil: A Mathematical Adventure by Hans Magnus Enzensberger 
The Right Way to Read Music: Learn the basics of music notation and theory by H&M Baxter 
When Stars are Scattered by Omar Mohamed and Victoria Jamieson 
Who let the Gods out by Maz Evans 
Windrush Child by Benjamin Zephaniah 
You are a Champion by Marcus Rashford 
  



Best of Broughton: The Year 8 Book Edition 
 

50 Art ideas you really need to know- Susie Hodge 

A Good Girl's Guide to Murder by Holly Jackson 

Alex Rider: Skeleton Key by Anthony Horowitz 

Black Brother Black Brother by Jewell Parker Rhodes 

Cafe in Berlin - 10 short stories for beginners by André Klein 

Children of the Benin Kingdom by by Dinah Orji 

Chinese Cinderella by Adeline Yen Mah 

Don't Doubt the Rainbow (Outside Chance) by A. Kessel 

Eight Pieces of Silva by Patrice Lawrence 

Fake by Ele Fountain 

Fearless by Liam Hackett 

Game programming for teens by Maneesh Sethi 

How loud can you burp? By Glenn Murphy 

Humiliations of Welton Blake by Alex Wheatle 

Hunger Games by Suzanne Collins 

Le Petit Prince, The Little Prince by Antione de St Exupery 

Lord of the Flies by William Golding 

Northern Lights by Phillip Pullman 

Once upon a fever by Angharad Walker 

Pig Heart Boy by Malorie Blackman 

Prisoners of geography by  Tim Marshall (Map Version) 

Rebound by Kwame Alexander 

Christmas Mystery by Jostein Gaarder 

The Haunting of Aveline Jones by Phil Hickes 

The Odyssey by Geraldine McCaughrean 

The Periodic Table - Elements with style! by Adrian Dingle 

The Royal Rebel by Bali Rai 

We are all made of molecules by Susin Nielsen 

 

  



Best of Broughton: The Year 9 Book Edition 
 

100 Essential Things You Didn't Know You Didn't Know About Maths and the Arts By John D. Barrow 

Africa is not a country by Dipo Faloyin 

Am I Normal Yet? By Holly Bourne 

Boys Don't Cry by Malorie Blackman 

Collected Poems by Wilfred Owen 

Crongton Knights by Alex Wheatle 

Dear Martin by Nic Stone 

Everything, Everything by Nicola Yoon 

Factfulness by Hans Rosling 

Fault in our Stars by John Green 

Gone by Michael Grant 

Hana's Suitcase by Karen Levine 

Max und Moritz by Wilhelm Busch 

Mortal Engines By Philip Reeve 

Passing for White by Tanya Landman 

Positively Teenage by Nicola Morgan 

Ready Player One by Ernest Cline 

Refugee Boy by Benjamin Zephaniah 

Salt to the Sea by Ruta Sepetys 

Shatter Me by Tahereh Mafi 

The Ballad of Songbirds and Snakes by Suzanne Collins 

The Book Thief by Markus Zusak 

The Discovery of DNA by Camilla de la Bedoyere (2005) 

The Hitchhiker's Guide to the Galaxy by Douglas Adams 

The Knife of Never Letting Go by Patrick Ness 

The Poet X by Elizabeth Acevedo 

The Science of Food By Marty Jopson 

Toffee by Sarah Crossan 

 

 



Best of Broughton: The KS4 Book Edition 
 
1984 by George Orwell 
A Farewell to Arms by Ernest Hemingway 
A History of God by Karen Armstrong 
A Song for Ella Grey by David Almond 
A Time Traveller's Guide to Medieval England by Ian Mortimer  
All Quiet on the Western Front by Erich Maria Remarque 
All the Light We Cannot See by Anthony Doerr 
Angels and Demons - Dan Brown 
As Far as You'll Take Me by Phil Stamper 
Einstein's Theory of Relativity 
Finding Audrey by Sophie Kinsella 
Grapes of Wrath by John Steinbeck 
Humble Pi by Matt Parker 
Junk by Melvin Burgess 
Letters of Note by Various 
Life of Pi by Yann Martel 
Life Skills for Teens by Karen Harris 
Looking for Alaska by John Green  
Maus by Art Spiegelman 
Moonrise by Sarah Crossan 
Never Let me Go by Kazuo Ishiguro 
No limits by Michael Phelps  
Origins: How the Earth shaped Human History by Lewis Dartnell 
Population 10 billion: Danny Dorling 
The Boxer by Nikesh Shukla 
The Butchering Art by Lindsey Fitzharris 
The Champions Mind: How great athletes think, train and thrive by James A Afremow 
The Disappearance of Timothy Dawson by Nathan Parker 
The Hate U Give by Angie Thomas 
The Help by Kathryn Stockett 
The Hunchback of Notre Dame by Victor Hugo 
The Number Mysteries: A Mathematical Odyssey Through Everyday Life by Marcus Du Sautoy 
The Poisonwood Bible by Barbara Kingsolver 
The Shack by William P Young 
These is my Words by Nancy Turner 
Vivienne Westwood by Vivienne Westwood and Ian Kelly 
When the river run dry by Fred Pearce 
Why your 5 year old could not have done that by Susie Hodge 
Win, lose, kill, die by Cynthia Murphy  
Year of Wonder by Clemency Burton-Hill 
  



FORM TUTORS 2023-24 
 

Head of Year 7:  Mrs A Boardman                            boardmana@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
B Mr M Lowe lowem@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
C Miss C Ives ivesc@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
H Miss K Klunder klunderk@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
N Miss A Patel patela@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
R Mr D Rimmer rimmerd@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
S Miss G Meikle meikleg@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

 

 

Head of Year 8: Mrs J Higham                                  highamj@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
B Miss E Belcher belchere@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
C Mr C Lord lordc@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
H Mr R Alston alstonr@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
N Mrs V Newton newtonv@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
R Mrs K Armstrong armstrongk@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
S Mr J Cowen cowenj@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

 

 

Head of Year 9: Mr S Hughes                                    hughess@broughtonhigh.co.uk    
B Mrs K McKibbin mckibbink@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
C Mrs J Hough (Mon, Tue, Thu)  

and Mrs H Lees (Wed, Fri) 
houghj@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
leesh@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

H Mrs L Church (Mon, Wed)  
and Miss A Hunter (Tue, Thu, Fri) 

churchl@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
huntera@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

N Ms R Hulme (Tue, Wed, Thu)  
and Miss L Hesketh (Mon, Fri) 

hulmer@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
heskethl@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

R Mrs S Brooks brookss@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
S Mrs L Wallace wallacel@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

 

 
Head of Year 10: Mrs L Bishop                                    bishopl@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
B Mr A Starkie starkiea@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
C Miss J Smethurst smethurstj@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
H Mrs R Halstead halsteadr@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
N Mrs K Lupton luptonk@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
R Miss R Taylor taylorr@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
S Mrs B Burke burkeb@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

 
Head of Year 11: Mr S Lynn                                       lynns@broughtonhigh.co.uk  
B Mrs R Wortley wortleyr@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
C Mr W Gaffney gaffneyw@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
H Mr M Tomlin tomlinm@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
N Mr R Marquis marquisr@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
R Mr J Peterson petersonj@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
S Miss K Wright wrightk@broughtonhigh.co.uk 
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